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Tuesday 6 June 2023 Term 2 Week 7 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

 

Wednesday 7 June FNC Dance Festival 

 PSSA Touch Football Gala Day 

Monday 12 June PUBLIC HOLIDAY— 

 NO SCHOOL 
 

Tuesday 13 June— Life Education /Healthy Harold 
Tuesday 27 June 
 

Wednesday 14 June School photos 

Thursday 15 June Netball Gala Day 

 Playgroup 9am 

Friday 16 June NC Cross Country—Byron Bay 

Monday 26 June Athletics Carnival 

Tuesday 27 June Murwillumbah Eisteddfod 

Wednesday 28 June NC Rugby Union Trials 

Friday 30 June LAST DAY OF TERM 2 

 Mufti Day for Story Dogs 

Tuesday 18 July STUDENTS RETURN FOR  

     TERM 3 

PRINCIPAL NEWS 

Term 2 is marching on and Kingscliff Public School  
students have certainly been out and about. We are 
not only kicking goals on the sporting fields, we are 
also engaged in many academic challenges. 
 
Last week, 12 girls participated in a ‘Girls in STEM’ 
day: “Young Change Agents, Academy for             
Enterprising Girls – 1 Day Future of Finance Design 
Challenge’. A day promoted through our Coastal 
Learning Community, engaging schools who feed 
into Kingscliff High School. Students from years 4,5 
and 6 engaged in design thinking, team building, 
problem solving and drama to solve a variety of 
challenges. Mrs Bendeich was very impressed by 
our students, who posed great questions, offered 
suggestions and solutions to challenges posed. Well 
done girls, the future is in good hands. 
 

Paint Room 

 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool 
 

  https://www.instagram.com/kingscliffps/ 

Other students have been engaged in debating 
workshops, with Mrs Walker, preparing for the   
Premiers’ Debating Challenge later this year. Miss 
Clare and Miss L-P also attended a great session 
titled, “Youth Leading the World”. Through this      
program, young people become informed about 
global and local eco-challenges, develop a vision for 
a harmonious future and develop innovative plans to 
achieve this vision. Our group of enthusiastic        
students have come up with some interesting ideas 
to help the school reduce garbage at school. 
 

Staffing Announcements: I wish to congratulate 
Miss Asha Lambert-Patel who has been successful 
in gaining the position of Learning and Wellbeing     
Officer, with the Murwillumbah office team. Miss L-P 
will be supporting many schools in our area, as they 
work to address the needs of all students in our 
classrooms. This is a 3-year appointment for         
Miss  L-P, with the right of return to KPS. Miss L-P 
will commence this position in term 3. We will        
certainly miss her expertise but know that she will 
thrive in this new work environment. Congratulations 
Asha. 
 

From term 3, Mrs Dee Stephenson will replace Miss 
L-P in the learning support role at KPS.                 
Mrs Stephenson has vast experience across many 
schools. She has a substantive position at Leichardt 
Public School as Deputy Principal, has previously 
supervised support unit, learning support teams and 
beginning teachers. Mrs Stephenson has been 
working at KPS all year on Mr Prichard’s class and 
others on casual days. 
 

There will also be a change for 2 Herons. Miss Lyn 
Pettitt will be teaching 2H on Fridays. Miss Pettitt 
has significant experience in K-2, as an early year’s 
specialist. I welcome both teachers to our school. 
 

As winter sets in, please be vigilant, monitoring for 
cold and flu symptoms. Please keep children home if 
they are unwell. This will reduce the risk of      
spreading infection across the class. COVID is still 
with us too. Ensure children stay home if they have 
any symptoms. Thank you. 
 

Diana Foley 
PRINCIPAL 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool
https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/
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Statement of Accounts 

Statement of accounts will be sent home  this week, if 
you have any  flood money available this will be shown as 
a highlighted amount under unallocated credit.  These 
funds will expire at the end of 2023 and will be returned 
to the Department.  Therefore, we encourage you to use 
these funds asap.  They can be used for all items listed 
on your statement as well as, uniforms, canteen credit, 
sports levies and any future excursions. 

School Photos 

School photos will take place on Wednesday 14th June.  
Envelopes were sent home last week, please return these 
directly to the photographer on the day with the correct 
money enclosed. Unfortunately, no change will be      
available at the office or the canteen on the day.        
Alternatively you can place your order online, please    
ensure you write the receipt number on the envelope. 
Sibling envelopes are available at the office. 

OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.15pm 

 

  
CANTEEN CORNER 

School Canteen operates four days each 
week -  
Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 

PLEASE HAVE ORDERS IN BY 9:00 AM 

    VOLUNTEER ROSTER 

Volunteers Required 
If you are interested in helping ,  

please contact the office on 02 6674 1467. 
New volunteers will require Working With Children Checks.   

Please see the office for the paperwork. 
 

PAYMENT OPTIONS 

EFTPOS - at the canteen only.  
Online - via the school website ‘Make A Payment’ tab. 
Please include online payment receipt number on the paper 
bag.  
Cash - correct money in the bag is appreciated. 
Hardship/Flood Fund - Only pre-arranged canteen credit is     
available. Please contact office to arrange.  Minimum $20,       
maximum $100. 
All orders require a paper bag with the students name, class 
and  order details.  

REMINDER - CANTEEN CLOSED MONDAYS 

Thursday 8 June 

 - 

Friday 9 June 

Kat, Carin, Mooi 

Thursday 15 June 

 Krystal 

Friday  16 June 

Heather, Leisa 

  
Sport News 

Cross Country 

Congratulations to all those that participated in 
the FNC Cross Country carnival on Friday.  We 
have 10 students who have made it through to 
the North Coast Cross Country carnival in Yelgun 
(Byron Bay) next week.    Great effort everyone! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rugby Union 7’s 

Well done to the students who attended the    
Rugby Union 7’s trials last week.  We have 6    
students, 3 boys and 3 girls,  who will now be    
trying out for the NC team in Grafton on 20 June.  
Well done! 

 Are you coming to the parent session, to 

learn about online safety? 

6pm Thursday 8th June at Kingscliff 

Public School. 

The Online Guardians are an Esafety accredited       

organisation with 15 years’ experience working with 

schools, students, educators and families in the digital 

world.  They have 23 years of policing experience in 

both the New South Wales and Queensland police.  

Our ideologies focus on the principals of early            

intervention and crime prevention. 

Parents in all schools, have given outstanding         

feedback about what they learnt by attending this      

session. It really should not be missed, especially if 

your child uses computers, ipads or any other online 

device. 
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PBL WINNERS  

Week 7 

  
Joni  -  K Surf Groms  Flo  -  K Kookaburra 

Ava  -  1 Malibu   Van  -  2 Herons 

Thea  -  3 Whales  Lahni  -  4 Seashells 

Charley  - 5  Curlews  Stella  -  5 Curlews 

STEM Academy of Enterprising Girls 

Workshop  

On Friday 2
nd

 June, eleven young enterprising 
girls from Kingscliff Public School took part in the 
Young Change Agents Workshop which took 
place at Pottsville Beach Public School. Over 50 
girls from the local area took part in what was a 
fantastic day. They were introduced to social     
enterprises and how developing business ideas 
can impact the world in a positive way. The girls 
from Kingscliff Public School developed wonderful 
business ideas that could greatly benefit and     
assist the community.  Well done STEM girls! 
 
 
Miss Bendeich - STEM Teacher 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    
 
 

KIMP News 
 
 

Our band will be travelling to Murwillumbah on      

Tuesday 27 June to participate in the Murwillumbah       

Eisteddfod.  Notes went home last week. If you could 

please return the note as soon as possible together 

with the $5 payment to cover the cost of the bus. 

  

OZGREEN Youth Leading the World Workshop 
 

Over the last two days last week some passionate 
Yr 6 students attended the OZGREEN Youth 
Leading the World Summit. They connected with 
other local schools to tackle global challenges 
such as energy, food, biodiversity, water quality 
and climate change. Our inspiring Kingy kids 
came up with some brilliant ideas on how they can 
lead positive social change.  

 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 

 

 

Congratulations to  Bear, Finn and Penelope who are 

each lucky winners of an Athletes Foot voucher as part 

of our school contribution prize draw. 
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Kingscliff Public School 

Athletics Field Practice  

 

 

 

ADVERTISE HERE 

PH: 02 6674 1467 

 
 

 

  

 

 


